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Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 

       
 

      DIARY DATES 
 
 

 

 

24/02/20 -  GOVERNNG COUNCIL AGM   
   6:30pm 
 

03/03/20 -  POLICE BAND PERFORMANCE 
   REC –YR 1   9:40am  
 
 

28/02/20 -  SAPSASA SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
   6:30pm 
 

03/03/20 -  VOLUNTEER TRAINING SESSION 
   2:00pm  
 

06/03/20 -  SCHOOL TOUR   
   12:30pm 
 

09/03/20 -  ADELAIDE CUP    
   PUBLIC HOLIDAY  
 

10/03/20 -  PUPIL FREE DAY   
   STAFF TRAINING DAY 
 

16/03/20 -  VOLUNTEER TRAINING SESSION 
   6:00pm  
 

16/03/20 -  GOVERNING COUNCIL  MEETING  
   7:00pm 
 

03/03/20 -  SILLY SCIENTIST INCURSION 
   REC   
 

23/03/20 -  SCHOOL INFORMATION SESSION 
   6:30pm 
 

26/03/20 -  SAPSASA SWIMMING STATE 

   CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

01/04/20 -  SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 

03/04/20 -  SPORTS DAY 
 

06/04/20 -  SCHOOL TOUR   
   9:30am 
 

09/04/20 -  TERM 1 ENDS 

   EARLY DISMISSAL 2:10pm  

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  

ACQUAINTANCE NIGHTS 
 

I would like to thank all those who were able to attend our Acquaintance nights 
on Monday and Tuesday. We appreciate your support and interest in the work 
of the school. 
 

It is hoped that through the presentation and handout provided, you gained 
useful insight into the teaching and learning program as well as classroom 
plans and expectations for the year ahead. As always, I am keen to receive 
feedback and know what you thought of these sessions. Did it meet your needs 
and answer your questions? Please email with your feedback and suggestions 
at rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au  
 

If you would like to speak in more depth about any aspect of the school 
curriculum, we encourage you to arrange a meeting with your child’s teacher. 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 
 

At 6.30pm on Monday February 24, the school will be holding a brief AGM. All 
interested parents, relatives and community members are invited to come along 
and hear short reports about the progress of our school. There will be an 
opportunity to ask any questions you may have. The meeting should only last 
for 30 minutes. 
 

We have some vacancies on the Governing Council this year. Would you like to 
be more involved in the school through participation in the Governing Council 
and/or one of the council’s subcommittees? I would encourage anyone 
interested to email me at rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au and I will send 
you some information to consider. 
 

RAISING A COMPLAINT OR CONCERN 
 

At Colonel Light Gardens Primary School, we believe that positive relationships 
within the school community give children a greater chance of having a 
successful educational experience. It is important students, staff and parents 
work together in solving any issue or concern that may arise. In the event of a 
grievance or concern the following procedures should be used 
 

There may be a time when you have a question or concern about the 
curriculum, the learning or something which happened at school that you want 
to know more about. You may also wish to seek clarification about a certain 
school policy and/or procedure.  So, who do you contact or speak to? 
 

At CLG we have clear grievance procedures which are included with this 
newsletter. The Department for Education has also produced a brochure that 
can be found on our website  called ‘Raising a Complaint’  –  Working 
together to resolve complaints in schools. 
 

If there is a concern there is an order to have it discussed and resolved: 
 

The first contact needs to be with the class or specialist teacher via:  
 

▪ email 

▪ diary note 

▪ phone (leaving a message to return your call) 

▪ or when the rooms open to arrange an appropriate time to speak or 
communicate about the grievance. 

 

When you talk, meet or email, outline what you consider to be the issue and 
allow time for the matter to be addressed. 
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PRINCIPAL'S NEWS Cont... 

YEAR  /   TERM TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

2020 28 Jan  -  9 Apr 27 April  - 3 July 20 July  -  25 Sept 12 Oct  - 11 Dec 

   2021 *  27 Jan  - 9 Apr 27 Apr  -  2 July 19 July  -  24 Sept 11 Oct  - 10 Dec 

2022 31 Jan  -  4 Apr 2 May  -  8 July 25 July  -  30 Sept 17 Oct  - 16 Dec 

2020 - 2022 TERM DATES 

 * Please note that the 2021 term dates were updated on the department's website in February 2019. These dates were  

not reflected in the term dates advertised during 2019 in our school Newsletter. 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

If the grievance is not addressed to your satisfaction, please contact the front office to arrange a time to meet a member 
of the school’s leadership team responsible for the class or specialist area.  These are: 

Jessica Roberts – Assistant Principal 
Rooms 1, 2, 3, 8 and 9 plus Art plus Digital Learning and ICT matters 
   

Rick Bennallack - Principal 
Rooms 6, 7, 11, 12, 13, 14 and 15 plus Music, PE, admin staff and school policy questions 
 

Brianna Frahn - Deputy Principal 
Rooms 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21 plus Japanese, intervention and support staff including English as an Additional Language 
or Dialect (EALD) 
 

Simone Percy - Assistant Principal 
Rooms 22, 23, 24, 25, 29, 30, 32, 33 and 35 
 

If required, follow up meetings can be arranged with the Principal. We are committed to working together in partnership to 
resolve concerns and make a difference 
 

Kind regards 
 

 

 Jessica Roberts, Assistant Principal 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC IN 2020 

Our instrumental music program has started again for another year. The students were excited about their first lessons this 
week.  
Instrumental music lessons are on Mondays in half hour group sessions with the various instruments that are offered. 
opportunity to learn an instrument is offered to students in years 5-7. Learning an instrument helps students to develop 
skills of reading music, persistence, self-motivation, and coordination. Playing music also gives students a sense of 
accomplishment; after all, you should feel good about mastering a song, difficult chord, or instrument! 
We have been privileged to be able to host instrumental music lessons at Colonel Light Gardens. In previous years parents 
have been required to transport students to other schools for their lessons. We have two Department for Education music 
teachers who visit the school to teach the students in one of the following instruments: 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
There is still time to enrol your child into the program. If your child is interested please contact Jess Roberts for more 
details, forms or questions. Jessica.Roberts824@schools.sa.edu.au  

 CLARINET  TROMBOME  FLUTE 

 BASS GUITAR  TRUMPET  PERCUSSION 

 SAXOPHONE     
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STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Below is a list of email addresses in alphabetical surname order for all CLG staff including teachers, leaders, 
administration, support and canteen staff. These addresses are only for school related matters and should be used as a 
communication tool on a needs basis. During the work week and during term time, staff check their emails on a daily basis 
on the days they work and will respond with at least an acknowledgement within 48 working hours. Teaching staff do 
not check their emails during their teaching time. 
 

Although checked daily (on the days they work), not all staff check their emails before school so please do not send 
absence or urgent information to the class teacher. This information needs to go through the front office to admin staff at 
dl.0723.admin@schools.sa.edu.au or to the leadership team at dl.0723.info@schools.sa.edu.au  Email addresses cannot 
be used for commercial purposes and will not be used to replace the school reporting procedures. All correspondence 
needs to be respectful. Using the Communication book for the younger students and student diaries for older students is 
still a good option. 

NAME EMAIL ADDRESS 
 

NAME EMAIL ADDRESS 
 

Emily Adamson 

Eddie Allan 

Rachael Bakes 

Michelle Bawden 

Rick Bennallack 

Ashley Blight 

Kim Boothey 

Becky Cassin 

Stephanie Coutts 

Rachael Craig 

Jodie Cunningham 

Jack Dale 

Gabby De Pierro 

Adele Egarr 

Kathy Ellidge 

Suzanne Fisher 

Meagan Fitzpatrick 

Brianna Frahn 

Bruce Ford 

Heather Frances 

Kelly Gilbert 

Amy Giles 

Krista Gill 

Viki Georgiou 

Sarah Grant 

Pamela Hansen 

Mikayla Harrison 

Karen Hawkes 

Henry Hazell 

Lachlan Heil 

Gayle Irwin 

Tash Jachmann 

Ruth Kennedy 

Hannah Lace 

  

 

Emily.Adamson983@schools.sa.edu.au 

Eddie.Allen559@schools.sa.edu.au 

Rachael.Bakes966@schools.sa.edu.au 

Michelle.Bawden299@schools.sa.edu.au 

Rick.Bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

Ashley.Blight57@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kim.Boothey118@schools.sa.edu.au 

Becky.Perrie327@schools.sa.edu.au 

Stephanie.Coutts228@schools.sa.edu.au 

Rachael.Craig386@schools.sa.edu.au 

Jodie.Cunningham321@schools.sa.edu.au 

Jack.Dale238@schools.sa.edu.au 

Gabriella.DePierro373@schools.sa.edu.au 

Adele.Egarr238@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kathryn.Ellidge76@schools.sa.edu.au 

Suzanne.Fisher719@schools.sa.edu.au 

Meagan.Fitzpatrick124@schools.sa.edu.au 

Brianna.Fidler858@schools.sa.edu.au 

Bruce.Ford959@schools.sa.edu.au 

Heather.Frances678@schools.sa.edu.au 

clgpscanteen@gmail.com 

Amy.Giles779@schools.sa.edu.au 

Krista.Gill758@schools.sa.edu.au 

Viki.Daher825@schools.sa.edu.au 

Sarah.Grant224@schools.sa.edu.au 

Pamela.Hansen31@schools.sa.edu.au 

Mikayla.Harrison204@schools.sa.edu.au 

Karen.Hawkes651@schools.sa.edu.au 

Henry.Hazell949@schools.sa.edu.au 

Lachlan.Heil655@schools.sa.edu.au 

Gayle.Irwin943@schools.sa.edu.au 

Natasha.Maczkowiack376@schools.sa.edu.au 

Ruth.Kennedy842@schools.sa.edu.au 

Hannah.Lace749@schools.sa.edu.au 

  
 

Tyson Lack 

Bec Lammerink 

Megan Lang 

Marg Lannan 

Stef Marston 

Rebecca Martin 

Suzy Matthews 

Amanda McGrath 

Kate McSkimming 

Suzy Mills 

Amelia Neumeister 

Kristy Noble 

Juno Oka  

Sam O'Neill 

Susan O’Connell 

Ashlee Pedrick 

Simone Percy 

Karen Pilgrim 

Marie Pytharoulis 

Bianca Radovanovic 

Jess Roberts 

Veronica Scicchitano 

Jan-Marie Shaw 

Kirsty Sideris 

James Simmons 

Belle Taylor 

Chris Turnbull 

Karen van Hattem 

Jimmy Vlassopoulos 

Bev Watton 

Tamra Waye 

Glenda Weaver 

Tash Withall 

Tash Withers 

Michelle Wyman 

Tyson.Lack134@schools.sa.edu.au 

Rebecca.Lammerink162@schools.sa.edu.au 

Megan.Lang499@schools.sa.edu.au 

Marg.Lannan142@schools.sa.edu.au 

Stef.Marston918@schools.sa.edu.au 

Rebecca.Martin921@schools.sa.edu.au 

Suzy.Lawrence793@schools.sa.edu.au 

Amanda.McGrath364@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kate.McSkimming660@schools.sa.edu.au 

Suzy.Mills736@schools.sa.edu.au 

Amelia.Neumeister878@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kristy.Noble364@schools.sa.edu.au 

Juno.Oka523@schools.sa.edu.au 

Sam.ONeill80@schools.sa.edu.au 

Susan.OConnell241@schools.sa.edu.au 

Ashlee.Pedrick717@schools.sa.edu.au 

Simone.Petherick915@schools.sa.edu.au 

Karen.Pilgrim569@schools.sa.edu.au 

Marie.Pytharoulis864@schools.sa.edu. au 

Bianca.Benton818@schools.sa.edu.au 

Jessica.Roberts824@schools.sa.edu.au 

Veronica.Scicchitano220@schools.sa.edu.au 

JanMarie.Shaw411@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kirsty.Sideris864@schools.sa.edu.au 

James.Simmons152@schools.sa.edu.au 

Belle.Maduro42@schools.sa.edu.au 

Chris.Turnbull297@schools.sa.edu.au 

Karen.VanHattem948@schools.sa.edu.au 

Jimmy.Vlassopoulos568”schools.sa.edu.au 

Bev.Watton332@schools.sa.edu.au 

Tamra.Waye15@schools.sa.edu.au 

Glenda.Weaver66@schools.sa.edu.au 

Tash.Withall119@schools.sa.edu.au 

Tash.Withers585@schools.sa.edu.au 

Michelle.Wyman453@schools.sa.edu.au 
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NEWS FROM THE ART ROOM 



 

 

2020 ICAS INFORMATION LETTER 



 

 

ICAS PAYMENT SLIP 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY  
 

BOOK NOW! 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY 

TUES, 10th MARCH - PLUCKA'S ART STUDIO 
 
 

On Tuesday 10th March (Pupil Free Day) OSHC is going to Plucka’s Art Studio to do an Art Class with the very talented 
art teacher Mr Pluck in his new Art Studio. Children must be at OSHC no later than 9am. We will be walking to the art 
studio located on Springbank Road, Clapham. Please make sure that appropriate clothing is worn (i.e. sensible walking 
shoes, hats etc.) 
 

There are no half day bookings. Cost for the day is $60.83 per child (normal CCS applies) Cancelations later than 48 
hours prior to the day will incur the full fee. 
 

Staff must be given any medication (in original packaging with instructions) that their child might require during that day. 
All children must bring their own recess and lunch (no spending money). Afternoon tea is provided. 
Please return booking form below to the School office or OSHC office WITHOUT FEES no later than 12 noon on 
Wednesday 26th February. Any queries please phone OSHC directly on Ph. 8276 9065 
 

  ✂- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 

 OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY / PLUCKA'S ART STUDIO - Tuesday 10th March 
  
 Child/ren name/s:  ______________________________________________________________________________________  
  

  
 Emergency contact details:  _______________________________________________________________________________  
  

  
 Relevant medical information: ________________________________________________________  

 
 __________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 __________________________________________________________________________ 



 

 

SAPSASA , P.E. &  AFTER SCHOOL SPORTS (ASS) UPDATE 

LIBRARY NEWS FLASH 

SAPSASA, P.E. & AFTER SCHOOL SPORTS (ASS) UPDATE 

SELECTION INFORMATION AVAILABLE! 
The following sports have selection information and nominating details available online. Please pass onto all eligible stu-
dents so they don't miss out! A list of all interstate teams including the nomination process is available on the website.  
For specific sport selection information see the sport page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As more selection information is available this will be posted on the website and advertised on the Facebook and Instagram 
pages. Schools will also be emailed. Jimmy Vlassopoulos - SAPSASA & ASS Coordinator 

Age Group Sport Nominations Due 

18 and under Baseball Wednesday 12 February 

13-19 years Triathlon Friday 14 February 

12 and under Football (soccer) - girls Wednesday 26 February 

18 and under Tennis Monday 2 March 

17 and under Softball - girls Wednesday 11 March 

12 and under Cricket - girls Wednesday 11 March 

12 and under Cricket - boys Wednesday 18 March 

15 and under Netball Tuesday 24 March 

12 and under Softball - boys Wednesday 25 March 

12 and under Swimming inc Multiclass Friday 3 April 

12 and under Football (soccer) - boys Wednesday 8 April 

13-19 years Swimming inc Multiclass Friday 24 April 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Scholastic Book Club Issue 1 was handed out last week.  Orders close for issue 1 tomorrow,14th February. 
 

Reminder: ALL scholastic orders are entered and paid for online via the Scholastic BOOK CLUB LOOP site ONLY.   
(Please DO NOT send book order payments of any description to the school - we cannot process them!) 
 

VOLUNTEERS 
I am seeking parents/community members who have achieved certified volunteer status here at CLGPS, willing to donate 
their time to our library and assist with covering books, labelling, pencilling details in books, displays and other daily tasks 
that are a constant in our busy Library. Please feel free to pop in and say hi anytime. 

2020 SA PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE  
All forms have been given to the classes. Cut off time for this challenge is Friday 4th September. 
Plenty of time to read, read, read some more and then read again!  That form will be filled out in no time... 

Suzanne Fisher, Library Manager 

https://decd.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a63f0b18de14a3dda3343b603&id=be938d753d&e=91cf4e4824
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https://decd.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a63f0b18de14a3dda3343b603&id=9133f8bb02&e=91cf4e4824
https://decd.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a63f0b18de14a3dda3343b603&id=da38df50b3&e=91cf4e4824
https://decd.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a63f0b18de14a3dda3343b603&id=9680f7e98d&e=91cf4e4824
https://decd.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a63f0b18de14a3dda3343b603&id=cfd754dab2&e=91cf4e4824
https://decd.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a63f0b18de14a3dda3343b603&id=b7d942624d&e=91cf4e4824
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ASS REGISTRATION INFORMATION UPDATE 



 

 

ASS REGISTRATION INFORMATION UPDATE Cont…. 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

Information Evening for Years 6 & 7 
 

Everything you need to know about auditioning for the  

Brighton’s Special Interest Music Program 

Brighton Secondary School Concert Hall 
 

For all enquiries please call Pam Parsons ph.8375 8215 
or email: pamela.parsons939@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS Cont... 

mailto:pamela.parsons939@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS Cont... 

SAVE THE DATE 
CLGPS FAMILY PICNIC 

FRIDAY 13th MARCH 2020 
4pm - 7.30pm 

Keep an eye out around the school for flyers 
and on the Friends of Colonel Light Gardens 

Primary School Facebook page 


